MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING BOARD OF ALDERMEN TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL JULY 15,1948

A special meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held July 15th, 1948 at 7:30 P.M. This meeting was for the purpose of considering the tentative budget for 1948-49 as submitted by the Finance Committee and Town Manager.

Those present were: Aldermen Hobbs, Lanier, Burch, Fitch and Also present were: Town Auditor Peacock and Town Manager Ray.

The tentative budget was discussed in detail and the changes recommended were as follows:

Item 101 Mayor's salary was increased from \$240.00 to \$300.00 per year to allow him \$5.00 per month to pay secretarial help.

Item 201 Salary of Town Managerwas increased from \$3720.00 to \$4100.00 per year.

Item 204 Salary of Town Clerk was reduced \$20.00.

Item 210 Repairs to buildings was reduced \$750.00.

Item 502A Salaries Extra Policemen was increased by \$360.00 to allow \$15.00 per month to each of two special policemen.

At the request of Town Manager Ray, Mr. T.D. Rose was appointed Town Engineer at a salary of \$40.00 per month, which salary is to be paid from the appropriation made for maintenance of the sewer plant \$15.00 and from appropriation for streets \$25.00.

Budget as amended was ordered to be filed with the Town Clerk for public inspection and that a copy be given to the Chapel Hill Weekly.

Upon motion duly made and seconded the meeting adjourned.

July 15,1948